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March 2011 

EAA Chapter 168                         Dallas, Texas Pilots N Paws Mission #2 - Angel 
By David Buono (photos by Tanya Card) 
 

For those that remember my first 

Pilots n Paws mission a few 

months ago, you might be surprised 

that I did another one.  But I was 

looking forward to my second one, 

because it couldn‟t be any worse 

than my first…  So that meant I 

only had one way to go! 

 

On Tuesday February 8th, I got an 

email through the PnP web site 

from Tanya Card, who shares an 

RV-9A with her husband down in 

the Austin area.  She wanted to 

know if I could be part of a 3 leg 

puppy rescue for that upcoming 

weekend.  I checked my schedule, 

and it looked clear, so I gave her a 

tentative “yes”. 

 

The dog, named Angel, was a Chi-

huahua mixed with maybe a terrier of some kind.  He was 

5 months old and maybe 10 pounds wet.  Packed into that 

10 pound frame was more energy 

than he could handle!  He was 

bouncing all over the place from 

the second I laid my eyes on him. 

 

This little guy had a condition 

called Megaesophagus.  It is de-

fined as a loss of muscle tissue in 

the esophagus, which makes it hard 

to eat.  Without muscle to push 

food into the stomach, the animal 

will either throw up anything it 

eats, or the food will pool in the 

esophagus leading to numerous 

other more serious problems.  For 

the average pet owner, this condi-

tion would be very difficult to deal 

with.  And it would certainly make 

adoption more difficult.  A family 

(Continued on page 4) 
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March 5th Chapter Fly In 
 

This month we‟ll be visiting a local but new restaurant.  

Dallas Executive (KRBD), otherwise knows as Red Bird 

Airport, has a restaurant that‟s only been open a few 

months.  Let‟s give it a try and support the new business. 

 

We plan to meet on the ramp at 11am for lunch.  The res-

taurant is in the terminal, so it should be easy to find. 

 

There aren‟t many lunch fly-outs left for chapter 168.  In 

another month or two, we‟ll be switching to breakfast to 

save everybody from the Texas heat. 

 

Drive, fly, ride, or gallop on into Red Bird Saturday to 

meet with fellow chapter 168 members for a relaxed 

lunch! 

March 26th Newsletter Folding 

And Social Hour 
 
Visit to Vernon Porter‟s shop…  take 2!  Last month was 

canceled due to weather, so we‟re going to try again.  

10am Saturday the 26th of March. 

 

Mr Porter presented to the chapter back in July of 2009.  

In early 2010, while towing the project to the airport for 

testing, there was an accident that left the car/plane bro-

ken.  It‟s now fixed, and he‟s ready for visitors. 

 

Vernon‟s house and shop are located at 450 North Max-

well Creek Drive in Plano.  Some map programs might 

show it as Murphy, Texas also.  If you should need help 

finding it, his home number is 972-424-6123. 

 

We hope to see everybody there to see this very unique 

project! 

March 8th Board Meeting 
 

The BOD meeting will be held on Tuesday March 8th at 

the Farmers Branch Library at 7:00 PM.  The minutes 

from the February BOD meeting recorded by Norm Biron 

are as follows: 

 

Directors In Attendance:   Ann Asberry, Bruce Fuller,  

Michael Stephan, Frank Prokop, Sam Cooper, Mel As-

berry, Norm Biron, David Buono, , Glenn Snyder, and 

John Peyton. 

 

Notes: 

 Michael gave the financial report 

 The board discussed future fly-in locations, meeting 

speakers, and newsletter folding hosts 

 Jim Quinn is currently talking to multiple groups 

about future Young Eagles flights 

 Putting together a children‟s program for the library 

was discussed.  Many were in favor of it and a com-

mittee was formed to look more into what EAA na-

tional has for materials for this sort of thing.  John 

Phillips volunteered to lead the effort 

 Nominees for the BOD should have been solicited at 

the February membership meeting Since the February 

meeting was cancelled (weather) we will have to re-

quest nominations from the floor and also hold elec-

tions at the March meeting so they can assume their 

duties on April 1. 

 Two vendors who made donations to our Christmas 

party were not advertised in last month Hanger Ech-

oes. Dave has heir information and will include them 

next month. 

March 2nd Chapter Meeting 
 

The March Chapter meet-

ing will be on 

W E D N E S -

DAY March 

2nd.  It will be 

held at the Farm-

ers Branch Li-

brary, located on 

the northwest cor-

ner of Webb 

Chapel and Golfing 

Green Drive. The 

meeting will be held in the 

auditorium and will begin at 6:30 

p.m. and finish by 9:00 p.m. 

 

Next month our monthly chapter meeting will also be on 

the first WEDNESDAY of the month due to conflicting 

schedules at the library. 

 

This month‟s speaker will be Chester Jurskis, and he will 

be speaking about Air Racing.  The sport has been gain-

ing in popularity in recent years, and there are numerous 

races within a short distance from the Dallas area.  A few 

of our members have participated in races in the last year. 

 

Come find out what Air Racing is all about and if you 

have what it takes to get through a race. 
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Know Your Limitations - Part 3 
By Mel Asberry - DAR 

 

So far, we've 

c o v e r e d 

where we 

can fly our 

aircraft dur-

ing phase I, 

the minimum 

number of 

hours we 

must spend 

doing flight 

testing, and 

the method of signing off the aircraft into phase II.  This 

carried us through paragraph (6) of our operating limita-

tions.  Let's continue now with paragraph (7). 

 

“(7) This aircraft is to be operated under VFR, day 

only.” 

 

Again simple and straight forward.  And also again, this 

limitation is directed at phase I operations. 

 

“(8) After the completion of phase I flight testing, 

unless appropriately equipped for night and/or instru-

ment flight in accordance with paragraph 91.205, this 

aircraft is to be operated under VFR, day only.” 

 

You might notice here that the FAA has a tendency to 

state everything in somewhat “negative” nomenclature. 

 

Instead of saying that “You can, if so equipped”, they 

state that “You can't, unless so equipped.”  But basically 

this limitation says that if you want to fly at night and/or 

IFR, you must meet the requirements of part 91.205. 

 

“(9) Aircraft instruments and equipment installed and 

used under paragraph 91.205 must be inspected and 

maintained in accordance with the requirements of 

part 91.  Any maintenance or inspection of this equip-

ment must be recorded in the aircraft logbook and 

maintenance records.” 

 

Why are they telling us this?  Shouldn't this be under-

stood?  Well maybe.  Except that if we read 91.205, the 

first thing it says is that it applies to "Standard" certifi-

cated aircraft. i.e.  it does NOT apply to “Experimental” 

aircraft. 

 

However, by issuing paragraphs (8) and (9), we make 

91.205 apply during night and/or IFR operations.  This 

might also be a good time to point out that 91.205 does 

not apply to our aircraft during daytime VFR.  That‟s 

right, for daytime VFR, we are not required to have in-

struments of any kind.  Of course we all know that just 

because it‟s legal to not have any instruments, in most 

cases, it wouldn't be very prudent. 

 

“(10) During the flight testing phase, no person may 

be carried in this aircraft during flight unless that per-

son is essential to the purpose of the flight.” 

 

OK, here's one that gets some people into arguments.  

Many people argue that they need to carry a passenger for 

the purpose of weight & balance calculations, to record 

data, or a number of other things that they can think up.  

The bottom line is that the FAA has interpreted this to 

mean that, generally, for our type of aircraft, there is vir-

tually no instance where a second crew member is 

“essential to the purpose of the flight”.  Weight & balance 

can be done with ballast.  Data can be recorded by the use 

of the radio or voice recorder, etc.  I have even had an 

FAA inspector tell me that it's OK to check out my wife 

during phase I operations.  But I've also been told by our 

DAR instructors that just because an FAA inspector tells 

you it‟s OK, that will not hold water in a higher court.  In 

other words, an individual inspector cannot give you au-

thority to do something that is against the rules. 

 

This pretty much covers operations during phase I. Next 

time we'll get into phase II operations. 
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in Austin was located who was already dealing with a dog 

that had the same affliction.  They agreed to adopt Angel, 

but Austin is a long way from Albuquerque.  Enter Pilots 

n Paws. 

 

Tanya had already signed up for the mission by the time 

she emailed me, but they had to cancel a week earlier due 

to weather.  For the upcoming weekend, they wanted to 

try again, but she already had plans to fly their RV to Dal-

las to visit her sister.  Then she got the idea that if she 

could get somebody to meet the guy coming from Albu-

querque half way and bring the dog back to Dallas, she 

could then take the dog back to Austin.  She emailed me 

and a few emails back and forth with the 3rd pilot, and we 

had a plan. 

 

I suggested to Dan, the Albuquerque pilot, that we meet 

in Plainview, TX, which is almost exactly half way be-

tween Albuquerque and Dallas.  I had done a fuel stop 

there on my way back from Pagosa Springs, CO back in 

June, so I knew they had decent prices on fuel and inter-

secting runways for those crazy west Texas winds.  It 

would be almost 2 hours there with a headwind for me.  

We would meet Dan in Plainview and have the dog in 

Denton around 3pm in time for Tanya‟s trip back to Aus-

tin. 

 

I departed Aero Country around 10am Saturday morning 

with a last minute passenger, my hangar mate Paul, who 

wanted to come along for the ride.  About halfway there, I 

called ATC for a VFR flight following to I could stay out 

of trouble around the MOA‟s around Wichita Falls.  As 

soon as I switched over to the airport frequency, I hear 

Dan in his 182 announce 5 miles West of the airport.  

Now THAT‟S timing! 

 

I landed first and was able to meet Dan at his plane just as 

Pilots n Paws        (Continued from page 1) 

he was shutting down.  He pulled Angel out of his kennel, 

and the dog didn‟t seem the slightest bit bothered.  He 

was a little hyper, though, so I just assumed he had to go 

to the bathroom.  We walked him over to the grass, but he 

didn‟t want to do anything except play with whoever 

would pay attention to him.  And if there was no human 

to play with, he‟d play tug-of-war with his leash.  I could 

tell he had some energy to burn off. 

 

Because the first part of the mission went smoothly, and I 

had built in time for delays, we now had almost an hour to 

kill before heading back to Dallas.  The woman working 

in the FBO told us to bring the dog in and let him run 

around.  We tried to relax and read a few aviation maga-

zines while little Angel greeted everybody that walked in 

the door with enthusiastic licks.  It looked like he was 

running for his life, but nobody was chasing him.  One 

room…  then another… then another…  slashing and cut-

ting all over the place.  Then he found the fern plant in the 

corner with some of it‟s fronds hanging down.  That plant 

occupied him for the next 30 minutes.  He would attack it 

with a bite or two, tearing a tiny leaf off.  Then run 

around the entire FBO as if the plant was trying to enact 

it‟s revenge.  After a few laps around the building, he‟d 

do a run-by biting of the plant again, and the whole cycle 

would start all over.  It was more entertaining than any 

magazine, and he soon had an audience for his antics. 

 

Before I knew it, it was time to head back to Dallas.  We 

said our goodbyes and thank you‟s and headed for the 

airplane.  I loaded the dog in the kennel that I had in the 

baggage compartment, took off, and pointed the nose 

East.  I had filed IFR so Tanya could follow my progress 

on www.flightaware.com and time her day accordingly.  

Besides, it‟s always good radio, avionics, and procedure 

practice even if the weather was VFR. 

 

For the first hour of the trip, we were cruising along at 

over 200 MPH ground speed.  Gotta love those tailwinds!  

(Continued on page 5) 

http://www.flightaware.com/
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About an hour and a half later, we were touching down at 

always busy Denton Municipal. 

 

Just as planned, Tanya was waiting for us with her plane 

ready to go.  For those that don‟t know Tanya, she also 

has an alias…  “The Cookie Lady”.  True to form, she 

had a bag of cookies waiting for us.  Chocolate chip!  My 

favorite.  And since I didn‟t get to eat lunch, those cook-

ies had little chance of surviving more than an hour. 

After the handoff was complete, I was back in the air for 

the short jaunt back to Aero Country.  Shortly after land-

ing, I was in my truck headed home.  3.5 hours logged on 

a beautiful Saturday for flying, and I was home by din-

ner…  Not that I was hungry after eating about 10 cook-

ies! 

 

Pilots n Paws is a great way to do good with your air-

plane.  If you‟re a dog lover, and an airplane lover, sign 

up!  There is no requirement to fly missions, so you take 

whatever mission suits your wants.  You can write off the 

cost of the flight as a charitable donation and it gives you 

a reason to fly and visit an airport you wouldn‟t have oth-

erwise.  Above all else, you‟re giving a dog a second 

chance at a good home.  It‟s a win-win all around! 

Pilots n Paws          (Continued from page 4) 
GPM’s New Terminal 
By Michael Stephan 

 

Shortly after the frigid weather broke, they finished pour-

ing the foundation for Grand Prairie Municipal‟s new ter-

minal building.  It will be a great improvement on what 

we had.  Currently they are erecting the steel structure.  

Every day a little more of it takes shape.  It will be a great 

place to hang out on one of the best little airports in the 

Metroplex. 

Midway Open 
By Michael Stephan 

 

There has been a flurry of runway work done at area air-

ports, and the work is finished at Midloathian/

Waxahachie (JWY).  The runway was extended 1500 feet 

for a total of 6500 feet.  I landed there last week and made 

the first turnoff, which used to be the end of the runway.  

That was a long taxi to the ramp.  I spent a lot of time 

practicing at Midway, and it is still one of my favorite 

places. 

Tanya Card takes possession of the “package” 
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Auto Towing Seminar A Success 
By David Cheek 

 

The Texas Soaring Association 

completed the first auto launch 

training program this past Sunday 

at their glider port, south of Midlo-

thian.  We benefited from the 

internet published safety informa-

tion provided by the British Glid-

ing Association (BGA).  The BGS 

mostly uses winches for launching, 

but the FAA considers auto and winch to be forms of 

ground launching, and one logbook endorsement covers 

both.  We completed training on about six people.  The 

persons new to ground launch got between six and ten 

flights.   I already had the FAA endorsement and com-

pleted the “enhanced” Texas Soaring training with three 

flights.  The training included emergency procedures not 

usually covered in quick endorsement training. 

 

During the 1930‟s and 40‟s, many aviation oriented kids 

learned to fly in a “primary glider” towed behind a car.  

Most were self taught including Paul Poberizny.   This 

method was very economical but has fallen out of favor.  

We thought it would be fun to try it out again. 

 

The best excitement during the seminar came when one 

member brought out his 1-26 glider with a Center of 

Gravity (CG) hook.  This is not always included on a 

glider.  Mine, a Ventus C, only has a nose hook for aero 

tow and did not come with a CG hook (I am sure one was 

available).  This pilot and airplane took off and climbed to 

3000 feet above sea level on a winter day when none of 

us expected good soaring conditions (our training flights 

topped out at 1500 MSL).  He came back to let his friend 

try it, and twice his friend did the same thing.  The 1-26 is 

a low performance single seat glider of considerably 

lower performance than the ASW-21 we were using for 

the training. 

 

On the last day of training, February 20, 2011, while mak-

ing my last flight with Wally Scott Jr, we found some 

good lift and climbed 300 feet above our auto tow release 

altitude.  We could have stayed longer, but we were hog-

ging the only training glider and had to be content with a 

bit of success.  We will build on that in later days.   Wally 

did a lot of soaring in Odessa, Texas during the 60‟s and 

70‟s mostly using auto towing behind the family Buick 

station wagon.  It was a very inexpensive way to fly. 

 

The purpose of doing this training was to re-establish 

some local expertise in this inexpensive method of flying.  

The price of all fuel and of flying in general is only going 

up, and I am interested in methods of reducing the cost of 

flying.   We are charging $10 a flight for an auto tow 

flight in our training glider.  Many people consider the 

high cost of aero towing as a barrier to glider flying.   We 

will find out if this cost reduction has an impact on the 

training of new glider pilots.  Talk to me about it some-

time. 

Sport Air Workshop Coming To Dallas 
By David Buono 

 

Once again EAA is 

bringing it‟s very 

popular SportAir 

workshops to Dal-

las.  The first 

weekend in March 

is when they‟re all 

happening, and the 

location is the same as it‟s been for the past few years.  

The Aviation Institute of Maintenance will be the host, 

and they‟re located just East of Love Field on Lemmon 

Avenue. 

 

This year, the options are Composite Construction, Elec-

trical Systems, Fabric Covering, Sheet Metal Basics, and 

What‟s Involved With Kit Building.  All except the kit 

building seminar are 2 day classes, and they range from 

$269 to $294.  However, the kit building seminar is only 

$25, and that includes a pizza dinner. 

 

These are great hands on classes for anybody looking to 

get an introduction to a different part of airplane construc-

tion that they may not be familiar with.  Whether you‟re 

looking to build or just curious as to how something 

works, the classes will help fill the void.  I‟ve attended 

both the electrical and composite classes, so if you have 

any questions about those 2, let me know.  If you go, 

write a newsletter article and share your experiences with 

the rest of the chapter! 
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My Second RV Project 
By Michael Stephan 

 

Things I remember, and things I forgot.  Those are the 

two things that I have been working with recently as I 

begin the construction of an RV-9A after having com-

pleted my RV-8.  I finished my RV-8 nearly six years 

ago, with the help of a good friend Jerry Mrazek, and how 

quickly I have forgotten the amount of time and sweat 

that went into that project.  As a side note, building a pro-

ject with a friend is very fun and has rewards of its own.  I 

enjoy building and knew I would build again.  So, when 

John Phillips wanted 

to sell his project RV-

9A, I was excited to 

take it on as my sec-

ond RV project. 

 

My first thoughts 

were, “Should be easy 

since I have done this 

before.”  Even though 

it is a different model, 

looking through the 

box of parts had a feel-

ing of familiarity.  The 

kit being one of the 

newer, highly refined, 

pre-punched versions, 

I thought, “Throw 

some rivets in the box; 

shake vigorously; and 

pour out the finished 

airplane.  I‟ll be fin-

ished in no-time.” 

 

I began by looking 

through the plans and 

reading the directions, 

until that became tedious trying to figure out what was 

done and what was still to do (the kit is a quick-build).  I 

knew what these things looked like and wanted to start 

building.  My thought was to go page by page in the 

drawings and put sub-assemblies together.  So I took out 

the drawings and picked out parts from the box and 

started organizing assemblies.  The seats seemed like a 

good place to start.  Even though the kits are mostly pre-

punched, there still is some fabrication to do.  The seat 

had quite a bit of fabrication.  So after many hours with 

the band saw, file, scotchbrite wheel, drill and rivet-

squeezer, I am finally done with the seats.  It took much 

longer than I thought it would.  I discovered the differ-

ence between knowing how things go together and the 

time it actually takes to put them together. It only takes a 

few minutes to envision how things go together, but when 

I was cutting, filing, smoothing, drilling, de-burring, test 

fitting and then riveting all the many parts of the seats, I 

remembered the effort it takes to finish an airplane.  They 

don‟t fall together. 

 

So, this plane will take a bit longer than I first imagined.  

But the nice thing is I have the experience from the RV-8.  

That reduces the amount of head scratching.  I already 

have all the tools required to do a quality job, but I‟m sure 

I will add a few more to the tool box. 

 

Also with the RV-8 experience, I know how I fly and 

know what equipment I don‟t need and what I would like 

to have.  So, this year at Oshkosh I plan to shop to find a 

few deals and see what the latest technology provides. 

 

I‟ve been only a flyer the past six years with the RV-8, 

but now that I am back in the shop again the airplane 

building corpuscles are flowing again.  Makes every day a 

good day. 

 

If you are interested in seeing the project, it is at Grand 

Prairie Airport.  Come by and visit. 
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Trip Report:  San Antonio 
By David Buono 

 

My wife and I spent a weekend in San Antonio about 4 

years ago while we where still dating, and we‟ve been 

looking forward to going back ever since.  We both love 

Mexican and Tex-Mex cuisine, and San Antonio‟s food is 

tough to beat.  The return trip took a little longer than we 

would have liked, but better late than never, right? 

 

Last time we flew the Cherokee into San Antonio Interna-

tional, or “The Big Airport”.  This time, thought, we de-

cided to fly into Stinson Municipal.  It‟s just as close to 

downtown, but since it‟s geared towards general aviation, 

it was much easier to get in and out.  And, of course, it 

has cheaper fuel than KSAT. 

 

Stinson Airport claims to be the second oldest general 

aviation airport in continuous operation in the USA.  It 

opened in 1915, which isn‟t long after the Wright Broth-

ers.  I don‟t have any evidence to prove or disprove their 

claim, so I guess I believe them.  They have 2 runways 

with the short-

est one being 

4128 feet, so 

landing in just 

about any 

wind is toler-

able.  They 

also have a 

GPS approach 

along with a 

VOR version 

into the same 

r u n w a y .   

There are 2 

FBO‟s on the 

field with self 

serve fuel being $4.59 per gallon.  We used San Antonio 

Aviation and called ahead to arrange a cab.  The cab was 

called as soon as our wheels touched down, and it was 

there just as we were done tying down the airplane.  As it 

is at most airports, the tie-down fee was waived because 

we bought fuel. 

 

After checking into the Riverwalk Vista hotel, we headed 

north to the newest Riverwalk attraction, the Pearl Brew-

ery.  Pearl beer was brewed here for a long time, but it 

hasn‟t operated as a brewery since 2001.  The area, in-

cluding the brewery, is going through a rebuilding proc-

ess.  The downtown Riverwalk was expanded in 2009 

when they opened a stretch of river going from downtown 

up to the old brewery.  Opening this stretch to river boat 

tours and water taxis meant installing a lock and dam sys-

tem, which gets the small boats raised and lowered about 

10 feet.  

 

We had dinner Friday night at a new restaurant next to the 

Pearl Brewery called La Gloria, which specializes in 

Mexican “street food”.  It was out of this world!  Diners 

can sample numerous things on the menu because the por-

tions are appetizer size and are priced reasonably.  We 

had one of every taco on the menu!  Some of our 

favorites were the El Pastor, which is marinated 

pork with pineapple and onions and the Bistec 

Especial that is beef with onions and queso Oax-

aca.  There  other many other items on the menu 

as well, including quesadillas, tortas 

(sandwiches), Mexican Pizza, Tostadas, sopes, 

ceviche, and the list goes on.  Check out the menu 

on their web site:  www.lagloriaicehouse.com 

 

We turned in early Friday night, because it had 

been a very long day.  Add a few margaritas into 

the mix, and we were done for the night! 

 

Saturday we awoke to fog and drizzle blanketing 

the whole city.  That along with a less than nor-

mal temperature caused us to cancel some outdoor activi-

ties that we had planned.  While we were eating breakfast 

(Continued on page 9) 

http://www.lagloriaicehouse.com/
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Chapter Financials 
By David Buono 

 

Ever wonder where the money goes when you write your 

yearly check for membership dues?  If the answer‟s yes, 

you‟re entitled to an answer. 

 

When you attend a general membership meeting at the 

library, if you see Brad Roberts, our current treasurer, 

sitting at the back table with his computer, he can provide 

you with a year-to-date summary of the chapter finances.   

 

If you want to take the next step and be more involved 

with how the chapter spends allocates money, we wel-

come you to talk to any current board members or officers 

about joining the chapter leadership team.  We meet once 

per month at the library to discuss chapter business.  We 

can always use more volunteers and fresh faces! 

on the river (Tex-Mex again!), we did some quick 

searching around and found an IMAX theatre 

close to our hotel that was showing a movie 

called Alamo:  The Price Of Freedom.  Perfect!  

The movie was a good illustration of what experts 

think happened at the Alamo.  If you don‟t feel 

like reading a lot about it, the 45 minute movie is 

a great way to learn about the sacrifices that were 

made during that historic battle. 

 

Just about the time we got out of the movie, the 

sun was starting to poke through the fog.  We 

strolled the Riverwalk for a little stopping for a 

bite to eat and drink along the way.  We couldn‟t 

stop talking about La Gloria, though.  We didn‟t 

have anything else going on, so we decided to 

jump on a river taxi and leisurely head back to La Gloria 

for some more of that great street food.  We paid the $15 

per person for the ride (all day pass) and jumped on the 

first taxi we saw.  Through the locks we went, and about 

45 minutes after getting on the taxi, we were sitting out-

side at La Gloria…  Again! 

 

If you look real close at the picture above, you‟ll see my 

wife and I sitting on a bench.  But since the restaurant was 

clearly the star of the show, we thought it should be high-

lighted! 

 

We jumped on a taxi after inhaling a few street tacos and 

back downtown we headed.  We had tickets to a country 

music show Saturday night called San Antonio Rose Live, 

and we still had to get ready. 

 

The show (and the trip) were a birthday present from me 

San Antonio       (Continued from page 8) 

to my wife, and we had a lot of fun.  The music and sing-

ing are all 100% live, and they sing classic country songs 

from the 1950‟s through the 70‟s.  It‟s a great way to 

spend the night if you like that kind of music. 

 

We woke up Sunday to overcast skies, but they were high 

enough not to be worrisome.  We made our way to the 

airport after breakfast, paid for our fuel, filed the IFR 

flight plan, and took off into southerly winds for the tail-

wind assisted ride home. 

 

San Antonio is a great place to spend a weekend, espe-

cially if you like country music and Tex-Mex food.  We 

will return again soon, even if it‟s just for lunch! 
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Upcoming Events 
 

(editor’s note:  Aviation events are once again starting to 

fill the calendar.  It may still be freezing cold up north, 

but here in Texas we’re on the edge of flying season.  

Dust off that airplane and get out to any of these wonder-

ful events on the horizon.) 

 

When:  March 5 - 10am-2pm 

Where:  Randolph Air Force Base - Universal City, TX 

What:  Civilian Fly-In - An opportunity to bring together 

the civilian and military flying community to share ex-

periences and promote a safer environment in the air. We 

are planning to give safety briefings from our office as 

well as the FAA. Following the presentations, we will 

provide a mass weather briefing and submit departure 

flight plans (if needed) through our Base Operations of-

fice. We also plan to have static displays of the Randolph-

based aircraft, along with their pilots, available to talk 

about our missions and the airspace we use routinely. 

Reservations are required as ramp space is limited. 

More Info:  Randolph Flight Safety Office - 

12FTW.SE@us.af.mil - 210-652-2224 

 

When:  March 29 - April 3 

Where:  Lakeland, FL - (KLAL) 

What:  37th Annual Sun n Fun - The traditional kickoff 

to flying season celebrates it‟s 37th year in 2011.  The 

Blue Angels will be performing along with numerous 

other civilian and military demonstrations.  FAA Admin-

istrator Randy Babbitt will speak and there will be a spe-

cial 20th anniversary celebration for Operation Desert 

Storm 

More Info:  http://www.sun-n-fun.org/ 
 

When:  April 2 - 10am-3pm 

Where:  Cannon Field (53T) - Somerset, TX 

What:  Bluebonnet Picnic and Fly-In - The Alamo Liai-

son Squadron is once again holding our traditional spring 

fly-in and all are invited. The event will be at our home 

field - Cannon Field - which recently changed it's FAA 

Identifier to 53T and is now a public-use airport. It is a 

grass field, and be sure to check your AF/D for stats be-

fore dropping in. We will have food available for lunch 

and there will likely be several fun activities going on 

More Info:  http://www.als-cannonfield.com/ 

 

When:  April 16 - 10am-5pm 

Where:  Coulter Field (KCFD) - Bryan, TX 

What:  Flying Aggies Annual Fly-In - Come join the Fly-

ing Aggies at our annual Fly-In and Flower Bombing 

event. Will be having hotdogs and hamburgers, good 

times with friends, and flying to go around! 

More Info:  http://www.flyingaggies.org 

 

When:  April 16 - 7:30am-10:30am 

Where:  Tenkiller Lake Airpark (44M) - Cookson, OK 

What:  Wild Egg & Onion Fly-In Breakfast - Best break-

fast in Oklahoma. Rain or Shine. Donations appreciated. 

Fuel available for cash or check. Sponsored by EAA 

Chapter 1040. 

More Info:  veedster@aol.com 

mailto:12FTW.SE@us.af.mil
http://www.sun-n-fun.org/
http://www.als-cannonfield.com/
http://www.flyingaggies.org
mailto:veedster@aol.com
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Classifieds 
 

For Sale: Factory built Earthstar Gull 2000, ELSA, 24 ft. 

wing, HKS-700E 4-cycle engine, 312 hrs. T.T. 3 blade 

IVO prop with ground adjustable pitch, BRS chute, 

backup electric fuel pump, Garmin GPS mount, internal 

mounted battery charger, always hangared, $19,900. Dale 

Medlin, 972-424-6802 

 

For Sale - 1974 PIPER CHEROKEE WARRIOR with 

180 hp Lycoming engine and Hartzell CS propeller con-

version 4068 TT, 342 SMOH factory overhaul, 468 

SPOH, IFR certified - New paint 3/08, Annual 5/10, Gar-

min 250XL GPS/COM, King 82A DME, and other extras, 

for details call Norm Biron at (972) 436-5144, Hangared 

at Denton Airport.    $44,999 

 

For Sale: 1949 C-170A, 2880-TT, 370-SMOH. Gyros, 

KX-170B, 4PL ICS, xpdr./enc., shoulder harness, Sky-

Tec, Slick mags, sealed battery. Many extras. Hangared 

DFW area. $42,900 OBO. Mike, (210) 326-8065.  

http://tappix.com/853244 

 

For Sale: Rocky Mountain micro-encoder, Features: air-

speed, true airspeed, altitude, vertical speed, OAT, alti-

tude encoder.  All in a single 3.125” instrument.  Updated 

To place an ad: Submit requests for aviation related For Sale or Want ads to the newsletter Editors. Ads are free to Chapter 168 members. Ads from nonmembers 
will be run on a space available basis. Ads will be run at the newsletter Editors discretion. 
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to the latest software and hardware. $500. Mel 972-784-

7544 

 

PROP FOR SALE:  McCauley 2A34C241/82PGC-6 two

-blade variable pitch prop. It was bought new by the 

Mooney Airplane Company for their Ovation. It stayed in 

their warehouse and was never installed. It is still in the 

box. There is no serial number and no log book for this 

prop. $1000 OBO - Call Weldon Rowan 830-431-0367 

 

For Sale - PITTS SPECIAL –PRICED TO SELL -- 

$25,500 -- Pitts Special S1C completed in 1982 and re-

covered in 2004.  It has a 180 HP Lycoming Engine and 

500 Hours on the engine.  The plane is to be sold „As is‟ 

„Where is.‟  For details call John Abitz at 817-491-9378.  

Hangared at Northwest Regional Airport 

 

Grand Rapids EFIS - I have a Grand Rapids Horizon 

WS EFIS for sale.  I also have a GPS module that will fit 

most GRT equipment.  Equipment has 6 hours on it, was 

in a minor accident, and has been “re-certified” and up-

dated to current software versions by GRT.  There is no 

AHRS included in this equipment.  Make me an offer.  

New cost is combined $2400.  Contact Dave at 214-986-

4497 or david.buono@yahoo.com 

http://tappix.com/853244
mailto:president@eaa168.org
mailto:vicepresident@eaa168.org
mailto:secretary@eaa168.org
mailto:treasurer@eaa168.org
mailto:n168tx@flytx.net
mailto:sailntss@sbcglobal.net
mailto:n168tx@flytx.net
mailto:pmbrott@sbcglobal.net
mailto:mstephan@shr.net
mailto:david.buono@yahoo.com
mailto:mstephan@shr.net
mailto:mstephan@shr.net
mailto:Jquinn3@gmail.com
mailto:n168tx@flytx.net
mailto:mstephan@shr.net
http://www.eaa168.org/
mailto:david.buono@yahoo.com
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DALLAS CHAPTER 168 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL FORM 

New Member 

Renewal 

Info Change 

Membership dues for EAA Dallas 

Chapter 168 are $20/year. 

Make checks payable to EAA 

Chapter 168 
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EAA Dallas Chapter 168 

PO Box 168 

Addison, TX 75001-0168 
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PO Box 3086 

Oshkosh, WI 54903-3086 

http://www.eaa.org 

National EAA Membership: 
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Phone (920) 426-4800 

Fax: (920) 426-6761 

http://www.eaa.org/membership/ 
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    ________________________________________________________ 

City:  _______________________________  State:  _____  Zip:  ____________ 
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_______________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
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